Marquis de Lafayette Chapter

Meeting Minutes

December 9, 2003

The regular monthly meeting of the Marquis de Lafayette Chapter was called to order on Tuesday, December 9th at 7:10 pm by President Douglas Stansberry.  The meeting was held at Heritage Bank, 440 North Jeff Davis Drive, Fayetteville, GA.  Color Guard members Charlie Newcomer and Brett Osborn posted the colors.  The Pledge of Allegiance and SAR Pledge was led by Sgt at Arms Randall Fleming. Hal Dayhuff gave the invocation.  

President Stansberry welcomed and thanked everyone for attending.  President Stansberry asked for everyone to come in and ask Mr. Dayhuff if anyone else was outside and for them to come in. Santa Claus came in tonight and welcomed everyone.   Santa Claus is one of new members Olphus Adams.  President Stansberry advised that we had a lot of visitors tonight.  Greg Myer is a new member from Smyrna, GA.  President Stansberry had everyone stand up and introduced themselves and their wife.   

Guest Speaker

Vice President John Sloan introduced our guest speaker, Barbara Florence.  She is the Regent of Augustine Clayton Chapter of the DAR.  She spoke on the DAR headquarters in Washington, DC.  

President Stansberry asks if anyone was interested in the DAR to see Phyllis Lawson and if interested in the C.A.R., also see Phyllis Lawson or Douglas Stansberry.  Mr Cooper thanked the DAR for accepting his wife and Douglas Stansberry reported that he is close to getting information together for his Carole in order for her to join the DAR.
Our next speaker was Carole Stansberry to talk about the ladies auxiliary.  She reported that she want to start a ladies auxiliary chapter at our chapter.  She asks the ladies to sign the sheet if interested in this.  This will fellowship and fun.  They will put Patriot Education in the schools, such when some of our chapter members went a spoke to 64 fourth graders in Peachtree City.  The women talked about the women roles in the revolution.  The auxiliary will help with chapter in different events.  She reported that they would have an organizational meeting in January.  To join there is no lineage to prove, as this is to help the men and our chapter.  The auxiliary will have there on by laws, officers, etc.
Presentation of New Memberships, Supplement Certificates, & Misc. Cert.
President Stansberry reported that we have a new membership certificates to present, but the compatriots were not in attendance.  They are, John Mrosek and Josiah Roberts.  

Supplementals: Ray Patton, Walt & Troy Patton, Jackie Ball, Van Ball, Brent McKinney, Brian McKinney, Benton Lawson, Brett Osborn, Walter Reed, Jr., and Nathaniel Hill have been approved and certificates are in hand.

Presidents Report:  President Stansberry reported that he would like to honor our Veterans.    He called on Ted Hackney, Veterans Chairman to assist in this presentation of “Military Service Certificates” our Veterans. He called Hal Dayhuff forward.  He was the first inaugural speaker when the chapter met 2 years ago.  He is the Past State President of the Georgia Society.  Compatriot Dayhuff served in the United States Army, Ltc. retired.  Served in Vietnam from 1959-1973, and reserved service from 1973-1984.  Richard Dayhuff, (could be with us), United States Army, Staff Sgt., active duty from 1980-1984 and reserve service from 1984 to current.  He called on Bill Cooper.  Compatriot Cooper served in United States Navy Boats man 1st Class for service from 1951-1954 and 1947-1951 in reserves.  He called on Bo Hill, Ltc. retired, United States Army, 22 years, from 1971-1993.  Several others were in the Military and are not present tonight.  They are Doug Thornton, Ben Huiet’s father, who was in the Army and Navy, and Ben Huiet’s son, Caleb, who is currently serving aboard the USS Enterprise.  President Stansberry reported that he is trying to get his certificate present to him on the USS Enterprise.      

Chapter BOM Report:  No report. 
Secretary Report:  President Stansberry called on Secretary Mike Tomme, to come forward for the Secretary’s report.  Secretary Tomme e-mailed the minutes out to the chapter members and advised that he had a copy for the guest to read if they desired to.  He reported that we have an amendment to last month’s minutes.  Amendment: Secretary Tomme reported that Compatriot Sloan brought to the attention of the Secretary, that Wayne Libby, Susan Sloan’s cousin, placed the Chapter wreath at the grave dedication in Valdosta, Georgia at the grave dedication of John Dees.  This is Wayne Libby’s ancestor.  Secretary Tomme ask were there any other amendments or corrections.   No other corrections or amendments, President Stansberry ask was there a motion to accept minutes that were sent by email and the amendment that was read and added be accepted.

Compatriot Hackney made a motion to accept minutes as emailed and Compatriot Cooper seconded the motion to accept minutes as read by e-mail.  Motion carried and minutes were accepted and approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Ted Hackney gave treasurer’s report.  Opening balance for the month (12/9/2003) was $2,060.02.  Seven payments were made during the month in the amount of $1,322.00.  Five deposits of $2,144.00.  Interest earned was $0.52.  Closing balance was $2,882.54.  Chapter has 56 checks of uncleared transactions in the amount of $1,984.83.  No deposits.  The closing balance is $897.71.  President Stansberry ask was there a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as read.

Genealogist Dunn made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Compatriot Hixon seconded motion.  Motion carried to accept the Treasurer’s report.

Treasurer Hackney reported as of tonight, 40 members have paid their 2004 dues.  He reported that 13 members have been submitted there dues with their applications.  This is 53 out of 66 members.  We have 13 to go.  He reported that all of the supplies for next year’s programs have been received.  We are setting up an audit for the accounts since our organization started.     
Chaplain Report: No report.   

Genealogist:  No report.    

Committee Reports

Americanism Committee: No report. 
Boy Scouting:  No report.  

CAR/DAR/SAR:  No report.   

Color Guard:  Commander Tomme reported that Charlie Newcomer and John Mrosek were new members.  Color Guard was active in the Jonesboro parade.  Members in uniform were; Lewie Dunn, Douglas Stansberry and Mike Tomme. Chapter members present were, Ronnie Harrah, Jim Robinson, Joe Hixon, and Cilla Tomme, Carole Stansberry and Emily Hixon.  From the DAR, members present were; Lynn Dorney, Regent Barbara Florence, Betty Harrah, Becky West, Lu Sharp and Carolyn Balog.  From the C.A.R. Society, members were; Kevin Baker, President of Button Gwinnett Chapter, Amanda Patrie, Emily Tackett, Sarah, Daniel and Benjamin Dorney.  At the McDonough Parade, Color Guard members present were; Charlie Newcomer, new member, Douglas Stansberry, Lewie Dunn and Mike Tomme.  Chapter members were; Ronnie Harrah, Jim Robinson, Joe Hixon and John Sloan, and Carole Stansberry, Cilla Tomme and Emily Hixon.  From the DAR, members present were; Susan Sloan, Regent Barbara Florence, Marianne Morfoot, Betty Harrah, Linda Robinson, Meredith Baker (C.A.R. Society State President and DAR member).  From the C.A.R. Society, Kevin Baker, President of Button Gwinnett Chapter.  We had C.A.R. and DAR banners along with our banner in these parades.  President Stansberry reported that I had left out our newest Color Guard member, Charlie Newcomer.    

Essay/Poster Committee:  No report.  
Flag Committee:  No report.     

Graves Committee:  President Stansberry called on Chairman John Lynch for a report.  He was not present.  He reported about the Dixon grave dedication held on 11/15/2003.  We had around 200 present and 15 wreaths.  We have a PA system and our float can change from a float to a podium.   Meredith Baker reported no one else has a podium or float in the state.  We had write ups in the AJC paper, Alpharetta paper, Clayton County paper, and Henry County paper.  This grave had been marked about 72 years earlier, by the DAR.  They put up a stone marker and our chapter did a grave rededication and put a bronze SAR marker on it.  This is to recognize the Revolution Patriots.  We have a lot of Revolutionary Patriots is the area.  We have another grave marking coming up in April. This will be done on 4/17/2004.  The first grave dedication our chapter did was Betty Harrah’s Patriot, the Waldrop grave.   

Membership Committee:  President Stansberry called on Registrar John Lynch for report.  He was not present. President Stansberry reported that we processed 52 new membership applications and supplements.  So far we have processed 71 new ancestors and this is good for new chapter just getting started.  

Parade Committee:  President Stansberry called Parade Chairman, Lewie Dunn.  We did our first parade in Peachtree City on July 4th.  We borrowed a trailer from Mr Bray in Fayetteville.  Next Chapter meeting, our chapter brought a trailer.  Jim Robinson is our trailer builder with the help of George Watkins.  Our float also doubles as a podium.  We are looking to take up donations for Jim Robinson to cover for his gas.  The float may go to Kettle Creek this next year.  He thanked everyone who was the McDonough parade on this cold night.  We have come full circle with our parade committee.  He referred to page 38 in the National magazine with our float in there.  He thanked everyone who had been in the parades during the year.  
Public Safety Committee: No report.  

Publicity Committee: President Stansberry reported that Editor Jim Robinson was not present.  He reported about the law enforcement medal in Iowa. Jim Robinson got a call about doing an article about the medal our chapter gave to the family, whose son was killed in Iraq.  It was columns long.   

ROTC Committee:  No report.   

Speaker Committee:  No report.   

Veterans Committee:  President Stansberry called on Chairman Ted Hackney for a report.  He reported that this has been a very a busy time.  Chapter donated 4 Thanksgiving baskets for needy veterans.  They get a certificate to go to Publix or Kroger to get these.  He reported that 6 December 2003, President Stansberry, Carole and he, put a chapter Christmas tree at the VA Hospital and is near the rear entrance on the ground floor.  Veterans Chairman Hackney reported that there has been a lot of confusion about the gift distribution.  It will be on Wednesday 12/17/2003 at 1 pm at the VA hospital.  This is VA Volunteer Services Christmas gift distribution.  Be at the hospital at 1 pm.  He thanked Lewie Dunn, Joe Hixon and Mike Tomme for accumulating items for 125 gift bags for the VA gift distribution and one for everyone in the nursing home.  He thanked everyone for the money, magazines, etc for the VA hospital throughout the year.  Ted takes these items everyone to the VA. Finally, on the service to veteran’s projects that everyone participates in every year.  This is known as the Stark report.  Last year we were second in the nation.  He brought several packets for this and advised members to use them and to get him the information on what the member did during the year, so that he can get this information to state and national.  President Stansberry reported that this is something our chapter is doing any way.  We are not doing this for the metals, but we are doing this to give back to the Veterans.  The gift bags are for the veterans at Christmas.  A lot of the Veterans do not have family and this is a way to give back to them.  The veterans are the ones that appreciated what we do for them.     
Historian:  No Report 

Old Business:  

Dues:  President Stansberry called on Treasurer Hackney, and he reported that he would like the 13 that have not paid to do so by dues are due by 12/15/2003 and they are $58.00.  
75/75 member and supplementals:  President Stansberry reported that we are trying for 75 members and 75 supplementals. Right now we are at 74 members and all are approved.  Supplementals are at 60.  This is 150 ancestors proven.  

Law Enforcement Medal:  President Stansberry called on Jim Robinson to give a report on the Law Enforcement Medal that was presented in Iowa.  Our chapter voted on to give to the Soldier killed in Iraq.  This Soldier was a MP.  The award was presented today to the soldier’s mother and grandmother.  This was for Pvt First Class Kenneth Nalley.  He advised that they would send photos and 2 news stations and newspapers would be present.  Compatriot Robinson gave me a copy of the letter to make a part of the minutes.

New Business:

Genealogy Workshop:  President Stansberry reported that we have a Genealogy workshop coming up on January 24, 2003.  John Lynch will be contacting members to help.  This is also the date of the State Board of Managers meeting.   
Election of Officers:  President Stansberry called on Ben Huiet to give the committee’s recommendation for officers.  The nomations are:  Douglas Stansberry, President, John Sloan, Vice President, Mike Tomme, Secretary, Ted Hackney, Treasurer, Joe Hixon, Registrar, Tony Roberts, Sgt. At Arms, Jeff Lowe, Chaplain, John Mrosek, Chancellor, Jim Robinson, Editor, Lewie Dunn, Genealogist, and Historian ?.  President Stansberry ask were there any nominations from the floor for any of these offices?  Compatriot Charlie Newcomer made a motion that we accept the slate of officers as presented. Compatriot Cooper seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
Annual Banquet and Award Night:  President Stansberry reported that our Annual meeting will be January 10, 2004 at 7:00 pm.  This will be for the installation of new officers.  This will be at Fayetteville First Baptist Church.  The dress is Black Tie or Sunday best.  Notice will be sent by email to membership.  We have awards that night.  Major General Ted Mallory will be the speaker.  Also, State President John Gillette should be present.
Special Thanks:  President Stansberry wanted to thank our Nominating Committee: Scott Gilbert, Fred Jones, Wayne Libby, Ed Stoner, and Ben Huiet.  Also, he wanted to thank our Awards Committee: Scott Gilbert, Charlie Newcomer, Lewie Dunn, Charles Dayhuff, and Ernie Kearns.  Also, he thanked Carole Stansberry, Cilla Tomme and Susan Sloan for decorating and taking charge of our refreshments. 
Upcoming Events:

January 10, 2004: Henry Graybill grave dedication, Memory Hill Cemetery, Milledgeville, GA, 1400 hours.
January 17, 2004: The Daniel Morgan Chapter, SCSSAR.  
1100 hours: Morgan Square, downtown Spartanburg, ceremony at statue of General Daniel Morgan with wreath presentations, NPS in charge.  The GASSAR Color Guard joins other color guards presenting colors.   
1400 hours:  223rd Anniversary Celebration of the Battle of Cowpens, Cowpens National Battlefield of SR 11 near Chesnee, SC.  Those presenting wreaths should have them at the Battlefield by 1230 hours.  We have rooms reserved at the Holiday Inn Express in Gaffney, SC at $56.00 plus tax and may be reserved by calling 864-489-1699 and ask for Debbie Morgan and mention the SAR.
January 24, 2004:  GASSAR BOM at the Holiday Inn, Forsyth, GA 1000 hours.

February 10, 2004: Regular Monthly meeting.

February 13-15, 2004: 225th Battle of Kettle Creek Celebration, Washington, GA.
President Stansberry asked if there was a motion to adjourn.  Compatriot Reed made a motion that we adjourned and was seconded by Compatriot Hackney. Motion carried to adjourn.  

President Stansberry asked that Lewie Dunn and Brett Osborn to retire the colors.

Closing Recessional was given by Jim Robinson.

Benediction was given by Charlie Newcomer.

Time of Meeting Closing: 8:52 p.m.

21 members present. 

6 guest present.

_________________________________             ______________________

John Michael Tomme, Sr., Secretary 
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_________________________________             ______________________   

Douglas Stansberry, President
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